
WAC 390-24-160  Definition—Professional staff member.  (1) A 
professional staff member of the office of the governor and of the 
legislature includes all individuals retained on a full or part-time 
basis whose primary responsibilities require the exercise of judgment 
and discretion in policy related matters including, but not limited 
to, such individuals who are involved in the development of legisla-
tion. A professional staff member does not include individuals re-
tained primarily for clerical, ministerial, or internal accounting and 
bookkeeping purposes.

(2) The commission needs a complete and accurate list of profes-
sional staff members of the governor, the senate, and the house of 
representatives, in order to properly and fairly administer the per-
sonal financial affairs disclosure requirements applicable to execu-
tive state officers as defined in RCW 42.17A.705. Each December, the 
executive director will ask the governor, the secretary of the senate, 
and the clerk of the house to provide the commission by January 15th, 
the names and positions of the professional staff members meeting the 
criteria set forth in subsection (1) of this section, who are expected 
to be retained during the ensuing year, and to provide periodic up-
dates throughout the year as necessary to reflect changes in profes-
sional staff.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 42.17A.110(1), 2019 c 428, and 2019 c 261. 
WSR 20-02-062, § 390-24-160, filed 12/24/19, effective 1/24/20. Statu-
tory Authority: RCW 42.17A.110. WSR 13-11-009, § 390-24-160, filed 
5/2/13, effective 6/2/13; WSR 12-03-002, § 390-24-160, filed 1/4/12, 
effective 2/4/12. Statutory Authority: RCW 42.17.390. WSR 94-05-010, § 
390-24-160, filed 2/3/94, effective 3/6/94. Statutory Authority: RCW 
42.17.370(1). WSR 86-08-030 (Order 86-02), § 390-24-160, filed 
3/26/86; Order 88, § 390-24-160, filed 12/29/76.]
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